Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.
You asked:

I am writing to you under the Freedom of Information Act to request the following information: 
1. I would like you to confirm whether the council received or transferred unaccompanied asylum seeking children (UASC) under the National Transfer Scheme Protocol for Unaccompanied Asylum Seeking Children during the years 2016, 2017, 2018, 2019 and 2020. If the council only participated in the scheme during some of these years, please indicate which. 
Leicester City Council has actively participated in the NTS in all years since its introduction in 2016.

2. [If council did participate in the scheme mentioned above] For each of these years, I would like you to tell me how many UASC were transferred into the council area and how many were transferred from the council area to another. If possible, please indicate which council(s) transfers were made between.
2016– 4 Kent, 1 Brent, 1 Croydon = 6

2017– 2 Westminster, 1 Kent, 1 Croydon = 6

2048– 1 Waltham = 1

2019– 0

2020– 4 Kent = 4

3. For each of these years, I would like you to indicate the total number of UASC looked after by the council, and indication whether this number exceeded or fell below the scheme’s stipulation that UASC should represent no more than 0.07% of the council area’s total child population (according to relevant mid-year Office for National Statistics population estimates). Please indicate the relevant percentage of UASC for each year (as a percentage of the council area’s child population). 

Leicester City Council has never exceeded the threshold of 0.07% of the council area’s total child population being UASC. 

2016 –  0.037%

2017 –  0.030%

2018 –  0.028%

2019 –  0.024%

2020 –  0.025%

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
